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Hi All 

We hope this report finds you well. It’s certainly nice having lighter evenings again, 
even if the rain hasn’t taken a break for more than a day. Please find below our April 
Monthly Report.  

 

During our last month: - 

March 6th – Storm Henk Drop-in Session, BDC - NW 

March 6th – Scrutiny iPlan Workshop, BDC – NW / LC 

March 7th – BDC Planning Committee - NW 

March 12th – Stoney Stanton PC Meeting – NW / LC 

March 14th – BDC Local Plan briefing – NW / LC 

March 21st – Storm Henk Drop in Session, BDC - NW 

March 21st – Resilience Meeting, BDC – NW / LC 

March 21st – Croft PC Meeting – NW / LC 

March 25th – Croft Quarry Liaison Group Meeting - NW 

 

Upcoming meetings 

April 9th – Stoney Stanton Parish Council Meeting 

April 16th – **CANCELLED** Full Blaby District Council Meeting 

The meeting has been cancelled due to lack of business for the agenda. The 
next meeting will be on May 21st. 

April 19th – Croft PC Meeting 

 

If there are any additional/extraordinary meetings you would like us to attend, please 
do let us know. 

 

A couple of bits to highlight this month: 

1. Hinckley National Rail Freight Intersection - Blaby District Council’s final 
objections to the HNRFI proposal, which is now with the Planning 
Inspectorate to review the findings and make their recommendation to the 
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Secretary of State by June 12th. All BDC documents can be found on the 
dedicated webpage Hinckley National Rail Freight Interchange (blaby.gov.uk) 

  

2. Recent LGA guidance in respect of the Police and Crime Commissioner 
elections on May 2nd has stated that the council is not subject to the pre-
election period restrictions. However, we should be mindful when issuing any 
communications, or engaging in other activities, to avoid doing anything which 
offers undue influence or advantage that might affect the other election. An 
example would be a local issue your council is involved in, which is also a 
subject of debate in the other election. 

 

For information purposes, please find below plans for any holidays in the coming 
month. 

NW: March 27th – April 25th.  

LC: None 

 

If we can be of any help, please drop us an email or call. 

 

Kind regards 

Luke Cousin and Neil Wright, April 2024 

https://www.blaby.gov.uk/planning-and-building/major-developments/hinckley-rail-freight-interchange/

